Adrian Harris

Statement of Qualifications CUCRA Representative—Joint Benefits Committee

I was a part of the group that formed CUCRA in 1992-93, served as Vice-Chair originally, and took over as Chair when the Charter Chair suddenly resigned. I served as Chair for the next six years.

From the beginning of CUCRA, I worked with the Chair of CUCEA to form the Joint Benefits Committee (JBC), with the goal of "protecting and enhancing benefits for all who retire from our University." At the first Committee meeting, I was unanimously elected as the Chair, a position I held for 20 years. In my October 2014 resignation letter, I suggested that my replacement be one of the Chairs of our sponsoring organizations, because of their direct involvement in a series of then current formal advisory organizations.

Because I believe in the benefits of continuity of membership, I agreed to continue as a member of the JBC for as long as I am physically able and if desired, and I have been an active and productive member for the entire life of Committee.